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THIS PRESIDENT'S LAST COLUMN

I remember when, at the first organizational meeting, Pat Keating
greeted me, as a stranger from Springfield, so warmly, I knew I
was among friends.

I remember when early on, the Council suggested that I, having
been a commercial banker in real life, might like to be treasurer.
I demurred because, I said, I had been treasurer too many times in
Springfield. So I soon became Secretary. Arid later, Treasurer.

I remember Gladys Rapoport, in her friendly way, asked me whether
I would volunteer to be a Moderator, or they would have to draft
me. So Alice Friedman and I had fun with a study group on the
Great Economists.

I remember when, having a question about planning a seminar, I
called Judy Wardlaw. She suggested I call Marjorie Kaufman, then
Curriculum Committee Chair. I said I was afraid of her--she said
she was too. Little then, did I know the real Marjorie.

But enough of this burning down the old nostalgia. Very recently,
the Membership Meeting heartened me with its spirit, its good
humor and its good will. Along with this, LIR as the meeting
proceeded, showed the strength and vitality of its five years'
growth. For one proof, just look at the proliferation of
interesting Summer Events, and the expansive array of attractive
Fall Seminars.

My great appreciation to the Five Colleges, 'and to all of my LIR
friends who have helped accompish this.

Bill Lieson

TREASURER'S REPORT PRESENTED TO THE GENERAL MEETING, MAY 10, 1994

Prepaid due for the current year • paid before July 1, 1993
totaled $15,375.00.

The net paid after that date was $4625.00, for a total of exactly
$20,000.00, the equivalent of 133 1/3 full-year members. Some
dues were refunded for people unable to participate, but we added
a ha If-dozen for the spring. At present we have a total of 144
act i ve members.

Donations other than dues totaled S2.200.00 for the year.



Special events income since the start of the fiscal year comes to
$4,065.68, and expenses for the same period total $4,439.74.
Starting at this time, we wil] break out costs and income for
January and summer programs (mostly copying and postage for costs,
arid tickets for income) so as to project figures for our budget
more accurately.

Acquisitions this year include 6 more chairs for our Lise in the
Field House, and a boom box which will play CD's or cassettes or
serve, as today, as a PA system. We also received the gift of a
good slide projector which needed only a little repair.

AccoLints in hand do not include office expenses for May and June,
costs of this meeting nor the contents of your folders, but our
balance of $7700.00 is very healthy. We may be able to put
several thoLisands into our contingency fund this year, even if
some costs related to summer programs are paid before July 1.
Dues for the coming year will, of coarse, be held for expenses
beginning then.

Anne Keppler, Treasurer

CURRICULUM COMMITTEE ANNOUNCES SEMINARS FOR THE NEXT YEAR

At the 5-Coliege LIR Semi-annual General Meeting held May 10th at
the Smith Colege Field House, the catalog of courses for the Fall
term, 1994 were announced.

Subjects to be studied in the various seminars covered a broad
range of topics, such as: Autobiographical writing, Food for life
and health, Jazz, Social phenomena in the USA 1800-1860, Indige-
nous folk art forms, Moliere and Voltaire, Impressionism in art,
Inventions and inventors, Mysticism, Science and Religion, Chaos
and Complexity, Children's literature, Famous Supreme Court deci-
sions, the Pivotal years 1945-1950, and Sol Lit ions for a sustain-
able planet.

A tentative list of seminar subjects to be pursued in the Spring
1995 is: Shakespeare and movies, Causes of violence, Ceramics,
Industrialization in the Valley, Modern Philosophy, Ageing in the
190's, Native Americans, World War I history, Origins of the Bard,
etc. Although we have a good preliminary selection of Spring 1995
seminars, we need more. It is of considerable value for the
Curriculum Committee to receive these proposals as soon as possi-
ble; send yours to Karen at any time but no later than November
llth.

SPECIAL NOTE: Barry Keating's video, On Broadway with Barry
Keating" will be shown on Northampton Cable TV, Channel 2 some
time during the month of June. Watch the local paper for date.

MYRA SILVERTHORNE 1911-1994

Myra died on April 24 at the age of 82. Her il Iness was brief but
I am told that it did not interfere with her delivering her paper



for the LIR Textile class. She was as active in retirement as she
had been as a social worker to which she dedicated her life after
graduation from Boston University and then the University of North
Carolina, from which she received a Master's Degree in Social
Work.

When Myra died she left behind a brief, hand-written obituary • a
mere thumbnail sketch of her remarkable life.

We at LIR knew Myra as a lively,
whom no challenge was too great.

curious, fact-seeking friend for

In hei' long distinguished career in the field of social work, her
concern for children was legendary. As early as 1955 she was
working at child planning and adoption in Hoi yoke and by 1960 was
Supervisor of Hoiyoke's Adoption, Foster Home and Unmarried
Parent's Program.

This was all after an outstanding record of five years overseas
with the American Red Cross and her early training with the needs
of children in Providence, Rhode Island.

In her own modest obituary Myra noted only that she was a member
of All Saints Episcopal Church in South Hadley where she lived for
a number of years. Rev. Scott Seabury described her as an
institution at All Saints a hard-working, faithful, caring,
generous, talented, devoted member and leader.

He also recalled that the former All Saints Rector, Bob Denig (now
the Episcopal Bishop of Western Massachusetts), said at his
goodbye reception, "The one person I would like to take with me to
run the show is Myra Silverthorne." That quote brought bright
smiles to all attending the memorial service; they knew Myra would
have liked that.

In the concluding words of Rector Seabury, and he spoke for
who knew her - Mvra vou were one of a kind.

all

Mary Rvan
DID YOU KNOW?

At a coffee hour held recently honoring men and women for
reaching volunteer service milestones for Cooley Dickinson
Hospital, Louise Whit tier was honored for 100 hours of service and
Rosanne Soffer for one thousand hours. Congratulations!

ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM DAVID NAVON, CHAIR, CURRICULUM COMMITTEE

LIR now has a portable Hi-Fi for use in connection with seminars
or meetings. The uni t has a casette, and CD player, an AM/FM
tuner and a public address microphone and amplifier. The CD
player may be programmed to play selections in any order. The
casette will record material from the CD player or the AM/FM
radio; it can also be used to record a seminar session or a



meeting, via the microphone.

To borrow this unit please contact Karen Tatro at the LIR office.

REGULATIONS FOR USE OF THE LIR XEROX

The LIR Council lias specified that the LIR Xerox machine, housed
at the LIR Office, be limited in use to 300 copies per seminar per
semester. If extensive Xeroxing is required for a.ny particular
seminar, the seminar moderator should instruct the seminar members
to carry out additional copying at any of the local copy centers,
at their own expense. This regulation is intended not only for
economic reasons, but also to extend the lifespan of the already
aging machine.

Karen Tatro states that the LIR Office is now on the mailing list
of AARP and has received two publications that may be of interest
to LIR members. One is the Directory of Learni ng Opportunities
for Older People which lists, by state, 334 educational programs
that are specifically designed for older persons. The other is
The Social Security Book: What Every Woman Absolutely Needs to
Know. This booklet explains the process of applying for Social
Security benefits, receiving those benefits and appealing a
denial.

SPRING SEMESTER SEMINAR REPORTS

Autobiographical Writing X • The Autobiographical Writing seminar
was moderated by our own wonderful Justin Hartman. This is the
longest-running LIR seminar and although we wll will miss Justin
as the moderator, we are pleased that the course will continue
under the able leadership of Jean Unger. This seminar was fun,
interesting and a good learning opportunity. The chance to write
about oneself was an awesome experience, opening the past doors of
living in a most profound way to the present world. Old memories
surfaced, old experiences came alive with new meanings, and old
friendships were awakened as we shared our stories with each other

some with sadness, awe, humor and delight. We came to know each
other and to know ourselves better.

Ann Grose

Uncommon Traveler - Members of the seminar reported on travels
that spanned, in space, much of the world and spanned in time from
the fifth century B.C. (Herodotus) to April 1994 when one of our
members returned front Cuba and reported on his trip. It became
clear to us that uncommon travelers, women and men, must be daring
and really willing to "travail" in pursuit of knowledge, religious
fulfillment, service to fellow man, or simply in pursuit of
adventure. It was riot all fun for the travelers whom we heard
from, but it was certainly fun for us in the seminar.

Pat Ennis



Gjrea;t F_i 1 mg • Not rain nor snow nor ice kept our group from going
to the movies on Tuesday morning! Catherine and Tom Pitoniak
prepared plot summaries, cast lists, and criliques for each film
and shared their lifelong interest and vast knowledge of stage and
screen. We watched Gigi, My Fair Lady, Showboat (two versions),
West Side Story, Oklahoma, South Pacif i c , Guys and Dolls, and
Rosemarie. Each workshop member led the discussion of one movie-
touching on changes in mores, sensitivity (or lack thereof) to
social issues, photographic skill, etc. Lots of nostalgia and
sharing of memories--a most enjoyable weekly mini-vacation!

Sarah Mitchell

You' ve Come A L.o_ng Way Baby The seminar on women's health was an
interesting one. The group was small; the requirement to make two
presentations proved not excessive as the participants were
enthusiastic and discussion was a large part of each session. The
aspects of health ranged from the early work done by Semelweiss to
a presentation of an argument for the current single payer health
plan. In between we discussed the il]s that women, in particular,
are heir to.

The fact that our moderator, Ann Grose, is a health educator was
most helpful. Her knowledge was a wonderful resource. All in all
I would say that the small number of participants in this
seminar worked in its favor. It had within it a feeling of
personal interconnectedness which in no way impinged on its being
a seminar which lived up to the standards that we all want to
encourage in Learning in Retirement.

Aileen O1Donne11

Art of Oral History _ Theory & Practice - This seminar, moderated
by Ted and Laura Belsky, was designed to accomplish a number of
goals all of which were met over the course of the seminar.

First, we learned something of the background of the uses of the
oral history techni que. Thi s section included learning the
special use of the tape recorder. Next, each member practiced
doing a "mini" oral history Intel-view which was critiqued by the
moderators and the seminar members.

Each member then completed an extensive Oral History interview and
made a presentation based on their experiences in obtaining the
interview,

The course was well prepared and organized and certainly accom-
plished the goals of the class: to learn about a special tech-
nique, and to experience using the technique to secure an oral
history of an interesting person.

J a v M e 1 r o s e



A Survey of Textiles: From the Earliest Time t_g Present • The
earliest known examples of textiles were found in Switzerland and
date about 5000 EC. Seminar leader Dorothy Swanson inspired us to
travel from the Orient through Europe, into South America and
across the United States in search of the various materials used
and the methods of production. We visited the silk worm farms of
China, tapestries of Europe, Aztec and Navajo weavers, the weaving
of Oriental rugs, cot tage industry of cotton and wool in the U.S.,
through the Industrial Revolution and current state of technology.
Uses of textiles included sails, balloons and medicinal. The
group visi ted the Old DeerfieId Textile Museum and plans to visit
the North Andover Museum in June.

Grace Makepeace

M v s t i c ism: An Exploration erf t_he Literature &. Teachings •• This
voyage of discovery attracted nine women and six men, and was ably
co-mode rated by Erath Mat he son and Eve Posada. Convened in a.
quiet, comfortable room in the historic UMass Faculty Club, it was
an ideal setting.

Participants, an interested and interesting group, engaged in
lively, thoughtful discussion supported by our enthusiastic and
knowledgeable moderators.

Presentations included: Teilhard de Chardin, Matthew Fox, Abraham
Maslow, Meister Eckhart, Saints Hildegarde and Teresa of Avila,
Evelyn Underbill, Deepak Chopra, The Lakota Indians, The Tao of
Physics, Taoism, Healing and the Mind, The Benedictine Spirit and
Buddhism. The text used was Mystic ism ;_ A Study and An t h o1o gy by
F.C. Happold , and numerous research sources.

"Perks" included coffee breaks, opportunities for delicious
lunches at the Faculty Club and a. final delightful "pot luck"
lunch at Eve's home. All of these provided opportunities for
continued discussion,

A follow-up seminar, Finding a Way in a Troubled World, is planned
for the Fall '94 session.

Thank you Eve and Erath fur an enjoyable and enlghtening series!

Harriet Wright

Brush Up Your Shakespeare Fifteen members signed up for the
seminar and no one was disappointed despite our eager anticipa-
tion. Led by our energetic and CDLhusiastic moderator, Lee Beaty,
we studied f our plays: Midsummer Night ' s Dream, The Merchant, of
Venice, Henry IV, Part I, and Measure for Measure. The seminar
was broken up into four groups and each was responsible for one
play. After Lee spent two meetings giving us a short history of
Engl i --.h drama and showed us what she expected by leading a short
discussion of Romeo and Juliet, we started on our own projects.

Important passages were select ed for readings, (I might add that



our members had many diverse opinions as to what were important
passages). Significant characters and epi sodes were selected for
discussion and were compared riot onl y with other pi ays, but ( t o
show you how timeless the author is) were also discussed in the
context of many of today's problems; (example, racial and religous
discrimination, gender bias, relationship of pvmi shment and the
crime, etc.). Each team was responsible for1 preparing a series of
questions for the group to st imulate and initiate discussion and
these were many and thought provoking. Altogether the entire
seminar was a pleasant and educational revisit to the greatest
master of the English language.

George Snook

The U.S.: Views from Abroad Ever worry about what other people
have been saying about you? Well, fourteen of us seminarians had
a chance to find out as we listened to presentations on what
foreign visitors have written about Americans, from De Toqueville
through Dickens to Freud, We discovered that they have generally
regarded our (lack of) culture, our politics, our women, with
derision rather than praise, but in so doing, revealed more of
themselves and their countries than of us.

Our moderators, Marjorie Kaufman and Gerry Braunthal, are to be
congratulated for preparing and directing an engrossing and pro-
ductive seminar. \Ve wound it up with a highly congenial potluck
hosted by Jerry and Sab.ina. Braunthal.

David Dill

Sav It With A Poem - B i l l Gibson, Moderator

We signed with Bill Gibson
we asked now what's next?
He said buy a Norton
Anthology text

I thought to myself
this must be blarney
The only Norton 1 k n ow
was played by Art Carney

As our poet ry evo1ved
in Smi th Ei c.l d House Room
Longfellow revolved
in his 1ong t hy tomb

Now our rhyme, stress, and meter
a re all sharp and keen
\Ve' ve been hired to write verse
for Mad Magazine

Tom Pi toniak



\Vatercolor-: How It IK Done - Every Thursday morning at Hampshire
College, there gathers a group of beginning painters some more
talented than others. Our encouraging, delightful and skillful
teacher, Irene Sufrin, has directed us through still lifes and we
are even now wandering through landscapes. It is very absorbing
and there's hardly a sound except for Irene's directions from time
to time. I hope this seminar continues for many more years and
somehow I can stay in it.

Catherine Pitoniak

GREAT DECISIONS - The ever popular Great Decisions course was held
in April arid May at the Will itt s-Hallo well Center on the Mt.
Hoiyoke campus. Topics of study were: the Conflict in Yugosla-
via; South Africa; the Environmental Crisis in the Former Soviet
Bloc countries; Trade with the Pacific Rim; Defense: Redifining
U.S. Needs and Priorit ies; Argentina, Brazil, Chile: Democracy and
Market Economies; Islam and Politics; and New World Disorder- the
U.S. in Search of a Role.

Gladys Rapoport is to be commended for her organization of out-
standing discussion leaders. They provided knowledgeable and
thought-provoking presentations which were always followed by
lively discussion. It was a stimulating learning experience.


